Minutes

Meeting of the Village of Spring Green Plan Commission,

And Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee

Wednesday, June 18, 2008

Held at The Spring Green Community Library

230 E. Monroe Street

7:00 p.m.

1. Prem called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Plan Commission members present: Greg Prem, Linda Donnelly, Bob Tennant, Lew Averill, Joel Marcus and Keith Symon. Michael Broh was absent.

Joint Extraterritorial Zoning Committee members present: Irv Snyder, Fred Iausly and alternate Jerry Schmidt.

Others present: Wendy Crary, Ed Lilla, Mick Showen, Bill Falcon, Jan Hoffmann, Bruce Albrecht and Pam Kruschke.

2. Wendy Crary appointed minute taker.

3. Approve meeting agenda. Motion by Tennant, second by Stenner to approve the agenda. Motion passed with all in favor.

Pam Kruschke arrived at 7:05 p.m.

4. Preliminary consultation with William & Lisa Falcon, located at S5307 Leone Road, Town of Spring Green regarding possible subdivision development and rezoning. Bill Falcon explained that he would like to find a way to rezone his property from ESR to Residential. Falcon stated that he understands that there needs to be street access to all lots if divided. Possibilities for the property were discussed with Falcon. The Plan Commission and JEZC explained the requirements for streets. It was also explained that the ESR District was specifically created for these lots and property owners because there is not a public road to any of the lots. 

Keith Symon arrived at 7:15 p.m.

Falcon was also informed that pavement of the public road would have to meet Sauk County standards. Averill pointed out that each property owner to the south of Falcon’s property could do a CSM to provide street frontage to all lots in the ESR District. No action was necessary regarding this issue.

5. Motion by Averill, second by Donnelly to convene as the Plan Commission at 7:22 p.m. Motion passed with all in favor.

6. Preliminary consultation with Mick Showen regarding a possible certified survey map to change lot lines for property located on East Madison Street. Showen explained that he would like to do a CSM to change lot lines so he can sell one of the lots to a local business. The Plan Commission directed Showen to proceed with the CSM, no action necessary.
7. Preliminary consultation with Bruce Albrecht regarding reduced yard requirements at 121 E. Monroe Street, Spring Green, WI. Albrecht explained his revised plans to put an accessory building and driveway in to allow for storage and off street parking. Albrecht stated that the addition would be roughly two feet further than the house in the rear yard. Symon said, “When you came in before there was concern about a fire hazard.” Prem stated, “This proposal at least meats the 10 foot setback.” Prem continued by saying, “This may be the time to apply for a conditional use for the whole building.” Albrecht was instructed to apply for a conditional use for reduced yard requirements at 121 E. Monroe Street. No action necessary.

8. General Public Comment. There was no general public comment.

9. Adjourn. Motion by Symon, second by Donnelly to adjourn at 7:33 p.m. Motion passed with all in favor.

